
Port Maitland, N. S. 

We would like the opportunity of speaking a few 

words again to the praise of God an
d the good people of 

Port Maitland and Brazil Lake. 
: 

We recently, had a two weeks mee
ting with Rev. 

R. T. Sellick as evangelist and Rev. Bridg
eo as soloist 

and song leader. We had a very good me
eting. Much of the 

blessing of God was present in our mi
dst. We had three 

conversions, and a number seeking sanc
tification - twenty 

three in all. Some of these were fro
m the outlying district. 

God was in our midst in a real way
, and we do give Him 

the glory. 

We began the church year with a week-e
nd of meetings 

in July, shortly after Beulah, with Rev. Bri
dgeo as speaker. 

It was a real pleasure to have our broth
er with us after 

so long an absence. 

August 10th, we had a very impressive service at 

which time there was the dedication
 of an electric organ 

placed in the church by Mrs. Helen Churchil
l in memory of 

her husband and two children. We also had a ba
ptism in 

August. i 

During the Fall and Christmas, the church
es remember- 

ed us with a donation and gifts. God has been good
. We feel 

privileged indeed to have been called to m
inister to such 

a fine people. This will be our last year with the
m. The 

ties that bind us to these good people wil
l be hard to 

break. However, trusting in His guidin
g hand, we look 

forward to the future. 

S. W. & Mrs. Ingersoll 

Fort Fairfield, Maine 

Dear Highway Friends, 

“0 magnify the Lord with me, and le
t .us exalt His 

name together.” We would honor the L
ord by reporting 

a moving of His Spirit in our midst. 

For sometime we have seen the hand of God
 at work. 

Interest in spiritual things and attendance at church 

have greatly increased. During the past year we have 

seen many spiritual victories. Our revival m
eetings with 

Sheila Graham were truly times of refresh
ing from the 

presence of the Lord. We hesitate to sp
eak of numbers 

at the altar, suffice it to say that a large
 number sought 

the Lord. The Spirit of revival lingers and we continue 

to have good altar services with many defini
te victories. 

This work has been wrought in such a ma
nner that 

only the Lord can take credit for it. None of the things 

so often thought necessary for revival were present. 

From the natural stand-point many things were 
opposed 

to success. But our God revealed Himself a
nd proved that 

the Gospel is still the power of God unto Salvation. From 

observing this work, I would say that the Holy Ghost is 

all we need to have a revival. 

We feel we have reaped what the people pro
duced by 

their faithful prayers. Fort Fairfield has some of the m
ost 

earnest praying people to be found. We appreciate the 

privilege of ministering to this spiritual church. The 

people are most kind and helpful. I feel that without them 

we would accomplish very little. They have given us a 

unanimous call for another year. 

We have nothing to boast of by way of machinery, 

building programs, offerings, ete., but there is a spiritual 

atmosphere that prevails such as I’ve never experienced 

elsewhere. “The Lord hath done great things for us; 

whereof we are glad.” 

Rev. and Mrs. Leslie Hicks. 

— Quarterly Meeting Reports — 

AROOSTOOK DISTRICT 

The Quarterly Meeting of the Aroostoo
k District con- 

vened at Perth, N. B. 

Rev. H. M. Kimball brought the opening
 message on 

Thursday evening, speaking to us conce
rning the glories 

of heaven. It was a service not soon to be f
orgotten. 

Friday night was “Youth Night” during the 
Quarterly, 

and the church was filled to overflowing. We were very 

pleased when the young people from our n
ew church at 

Houlton won the banner. 

The services on Sunday were well attended, a
nd there 

was a good representation from the various c
hurches. We 

were also privileged to have our superintendent, Rev. 

F. A. Dunlop, with us :throughout the meetings.
 

On the whole, it was a splendid Quarterly. Preaching 

was of a high order, and our fellowship was g
ood in the 

Lord. Our prayer is that God will continue to make our 

Quarterly Meetings rich times of blessing. 

_ Reported by S. W. Cameron 

CENTRAL NOVA SCOTIA 

Our Spring Quarterly meeting was held at Amherst, 

March 7th, 1959. We regret that some of ou
r pastors and 

people were absent because of road conditions and sick- 

ness. They really missed a blessing for God visited us 

with refreshing and blessing. We felt the pow
er of God 

in a real way in the activities of the day. 
: 

Rev. Harvey Amos, of the Bible Missionary Church, 

lead in our devotional session, speaking from Phil. 4:5. 
We 

were thrilled as we thought of the real spiritual dress 

of the christian. It was good to hear many testimonies 

of saving grace and sanctifying power. We do believe 

in holiness here in our District. 

I felt honoured to speak in the evening service. God 

igs faithful and I thank Him for the liberty He gave as 

I spoke from Gal. 2:20. Praise His wonderful nam
e. 

The main thing we discussed in our Business meet
ing 

was ways whereby we might arouse more interest. in 

our Quarterly Meetings. The feeling of our people was 

we should have regular and longer Quarterlys. 

Bro. Milton Bagley was the president of our Quarte
rly 

and he expressed his regret for the resignation of so ma
ny 

of the pastors on this District. 

All in all we had a wonderful day and thank the 

church and pastor at Amherst for their invitation and 

hospitality. re 

Yours In His Glad Service, 

Sec’y L. W. Corey. 

x x 

THANKS FROM BEULAH CAMP HOTEL 

COMMITTEE 

On behalf of the Hotel Committee of Beulah Camp 

as well as on my own behalf, I wish to extend sincere 

thanks and appreciation to churches and church groups 

who made contributions of tea towels, pickles, etc. last 

summer. I regret that I do not recall the various groups 

by name that donated supplies for use in the dini
ng room 

and kitchen. To name each church and gro
up by name 

and give them public recognition is my desire but not 

having written names down at the time while in
 the line 

of duty last summer, these names have slipped my
 memory. 

Ralph Hobson, 

Chairman Beulah Hotel Committee 

The King’s Highway


